**Newfield Township** 

3890 198th Ave.

Hesperia, Michigan 49421

854-4702

November 15, 2022- 7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order by trustee, Rick Roberson. The pledge was stated and the roll taken. Rick Roberson, Amanda Hunter, John Clark, and Nancy Conley were present. Joan David was absent

Amanda Hunter made a motion to approve the agenda. John Clark seconded it. The motion carried.

John Clark made a motion to approve the minutes of the October, 2022 meeting. Amanda Hunter seconded it. The motion carried.

Nancy Conley made a motion to amend the budget accounts for the cemetery \$988.61 and Building inspector \$341.20 for a total of \$1329.81 from unallocated. John Clark seconded it. The motion carried.

Amanda Hunter made a motion to approve the bills check #14692-14730 with an EFT for \$1,942.97 for a total of \$24,700.50. Rick Roberson seconded it. The motion carried.

The treasurer report showed for October a total of bills of \$26,104.00 and deposits of \$37,818.15 for a total of cash available of \$581,992.05.

## Correspondence:

Amanda has been working on quotes for the asphalt in the parking lot.

Amanda is checking into the possibility of a (VOIP) setup for our phone service. Our bill keeps going up.

We received confirmation from Verizon on a cell tower in Denver township, possibly as soon as Feb.

Our December newsletter will go out in your winter tax bills.

Joan wanted to ask for volunteers for the turkey give away on Saturday from 10-12.

## Reports:

Planning Commission: Reviewed the Special Use Permits last meeting. Also they are working on a Master Plan update.

Cemetery- The Girl Scouts helped place the flags in the spring, and the Boy Scouts will help with the removal of flags.

Zoning- Steve handed out his monthly report. He had a call with a blight problem at Hi-Tower lake. Also a call on a fence placement violation with a hunting shack. He and Rick will go out this week and investigate.

**Public Comments** 

Jim Draper read a letter to the board.

Board Discussion – The bill for the cameras inside the building can be submitted to the state for reimbursement with an election grant they have made available.

The newsletter will go out in the July and December tax mailings and in the assessment mailings in the spring.

Nancy made a motion to adjourn. Amanda seconded it. The meeting was adjourned.

**Nancy Conley** 

**Newfield Township Clerk**